




 
 
 
 

Response to Recommendations 
 

June 24, 2010 
 
Mendocino County Grand Jury 
PO Box 939 
Ukiah, Ca. 95482 
 
Subject: Response to Grand Jury Report entitled “Working in the Rain, A Public 
Facility At Risk.” 
 
Dear Grand Jury Members 
 
In response to Recommendations number one and two, I enthusiastically agree with these 
recommendations. I have no direct connection with the Willits Justice Center other than 
my work with WPD and have observed MCGS working on the problem but I don’t know 
if they’ve successfully repaired all the leaks. I believe that closing the Superior Court will 
have an adverse effect on the Justice Center as unoccupied building seem to deteriorate at 
an accelerated pace, perhaps because problems go on without complaint and are therefore 
not addressed in a timely fashion.  
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
John Sherman 
Code Enforcement Officer 
City of Willits 
 
 


